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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday  28th October 2014.                
Present     

                                      Mr B. Lamb                                Chairman of Council     
                                      Mr M. Benson                             Rev. N. Law 



  Mrs H. Boot-Handford
       Mr. R. Leithall
                                      Mrs D.M.A. Chapman                 Mr. R. Maycock



  Mr P. Dennis


       Mr. R. Piper
                                      Dr N. Harmsworth

       Mr. K. Smith                                               

1646. Apologies.                   

Apologies were received from Mrs Ball due to holiday.                          
1647. Chairman's Report.

1 The Chair announced the resignation of Cllr. Helena Rogers from this Council.  He thanked her for her services, not only directly to the Council but as Secretary of the Neighbourhood Planning Group and also as our correspondent and Editor of Bere Link.  She will be sorely missed.

2 He thanked Councillors who had attended what appears to be a most successful Workshop evening and to Richard Leithall and Graham Boot-Handford for organising and leading the event.

3 On 8 December there is a meeting of all Parish Links with Cllr. John Hart, Leader of Devon County Council, and Chair would welcome any suggestions for questions etc.

4 On 14 November, Mr Tony Hogg, Police & Crime Commissioner has invited member of this Council to an event at Hatherleigh.  Members thought that the Chair should attend if he was able to do so.

5 Meeting of Southern Links on 4 December, any suggestions to Chair please and also any thoughts on TAP Fund applications.

1648. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman.            
1)  Mr Lamb-
brought forward an invitation to meet with Tony Hogg

Mr Benson felt that in the light of what has happened over the non-policing of the Memorial Parade it would be appropriate to attend, someone should be there to ask the question.
2) Mr Lamb-
there will be a Super Links meeting on 5th December, he is not sure if the Southern Area Links meeting will go ahead. Mrs Boot-Handford asked the definition of a Super Links Meeting.

Mr Lamb stated that Super Links is all the Links groups in West Devon; the Southern Links is our local group.

3) Mrs Boot-Handford- asked that in the light of the bench in the Parish Hall play park being broken could 

    we have the one in the car park area put back in.

4) Mr Smith-
it will be Remembrance Sunday in two weeks; could we have the front of the hall cleaned up.

1649. To approve the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on the 30th September and taken as 

          read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.

Matters Arising
Minute 1626(a)
Mrs Boot-Handford contacted the Clerk to Mary Tavy who has not progressed the idea of a defibrillator application to the TAP Fund.

As BATs do not have enough to purchase a defibrillator for Bere Alston, the Chairman to circulate all Clerks asking if anyone would be interested in applying for a defibrillator.
 Minute 1626(b)
Mrs Chapman asked for an explanation regards the footpath description in the Bere Link.

Mr Piper stated that the member of the public was annoyed at the statement.

Minute 1626(1589)
Regarding the empty house in Fore Street the Chairman of Council proposed we write to the solicitor asking if the owner would consider painting the outside, seconded by Mr Benson.

Minute 1628(1598[2]) The Devon Air Ambulance is looking to undertake night flying in 2016 but have to fund raise for night vision gear.


Dr Harmsworth felt that by the time a land ambulance got the patient up to the Recreation Field they could be well on their way into Derriford in that time.

It was agreed to shelve this project.

Minute 1636(4)
Mr Piper has spoken with Mr Stuckley and he would prefer not to attend a Council meeting as they tend to turn into a heated arguments that do not always take the issue forward.
SO RESOLVED
1650. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on the 14th October and taken as 
read, to deal with matters arising.
  

Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Dennis.                 
Matters Arising

Minute 1627 Street request by Bibio asking Council to come up with a name for the Woolacombe Road 



site.


Mrs Boot-Handford stated that she did not propose Gallows Grove, it was a joint decision.



The Clerk stated that the request from Bibio was 3 suggestions. Council to think about it and 



come up with something at the end of the meeting.

Mr Dennis proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.

                                                                                     SO RESOLVED 

1651. To approve the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on 14th October and taken as read, to  

         deal with matters arising.

Mr Maycock proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Smith.            
Matters Arising.

Minute 1631
Mrs Boot-Handford has written to both Mr Westlake and Mr Murphy.

Mr Benson stated that Dartmoor LEAF Funding will be available in the New Year.

Mr Maycock proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Dennis






    SO RESOLVED  
1652. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on 21st 

October and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr Benson proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Piper.

Matters Arising.

Minute 1638(1) Regards the scrap wood from Woolacombe Road site article for Bere Link, is it the remit of

this Council. Mrs Boot-Handford to speak to the site manager re access to anyone wishing to

collect the wood.
Minute 1638(2) The Clerk has been in touch with BATs regarding the possibility of members of the group

  providing marshals for the Remembrance Parade.

They will be able to provide at least three marshals; Mr Gray has been informed and will 
liaise with BATs.

Minute 1639(1621[a]) Mr Lamb has had a site meeting today with John Doswell over the Denham Bridge road. It is quite complex and he will report to Finance & General Purposes.

Minute 1639(1621[c]) Bedford Street, Grove Lane crossing. The Clerk will be delivering the letters tomorrow regarding the suggestion to make Grove Lane one way.
The Clerk sought payment of the following accounts:-

1) Post Office Ltd (BT) Internet service

£83.53
2) Tavy Signs. Signs for Bere Peninsula Plan Group £126.00
Mr. Lamb asked Mr. Benson if the Finance & General Purposes committee had approved this

payment, this account had not gone to committee, it will come out of the grant monies. Mr. Lamb 

agreed that this committee will formally approve this payment.

Mr Lamb proposed payment of the accounts, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.

Mr Benson proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.







SO RESOLVED  
1653. Internal Audit to be carried out by Mr Lamb and Mr Leithall.                         
Mr Lamb reported the audit had been done and signed for.

1654. Report from Mr Benson on West Devon Borough Council.

Members will remember that Torridge District Council had approached both WDBC and   

SHDC with a view to both sharing services and becoming involved in T18. However at a special council meeting members of Torridge DC decided to not become involved with us and will now have to find other ways to balance their books. 

The Boundary Commission has now released their final report as to any changes to the ward

boundaries for the borough council for 2015.There will be 31 wards with the most relevant part 

to us being the fact that Bere Ferrers Parish will share a ward member with Gulworthy Parish. 

The borough will be divided into 18 wards of which 7 will be single member wards 9 two member 

wards and 2 three member wards. As of 2013 the average electors per councillor is 1402 with the 

aim of this review meaning this average will rise to 1474.Parliamentary scrutiny will be sort for 

these recommendations which will be laid before Parliament and will come into force before the 

elections next year.  

Sophie Hoskins from Cornwall Council has taken up one of the two executive directors positions 

becoming head of Strategy & Commissioning. Tracey Winser and Alan Robinson the current executive directors have chosen not to take on the new roles under T18 and new recruitment boards will need to be held. In the meantime both will continue in post until replacement has been found. 

1655. Mr Leithall proposed a motion that the information deemed from the workshop be approved by 
Council, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.
Mr Leithall gave a resume of the notes from the workshop meeting.
 The topics at the end that had not been discussed to be looked at by Mr Leithall and Mr Lamb.
Mrs Boot-Handford said that this document is only going to be useful if we are going to implement the decisions.

Mr Lamb, Mr Benson and Mr Leithall to get together and discuss the way forward.

Mr Benson said that  the last page concerning the webpage, there are things that need to be addressed.

Discussions to be held with Mr Slaughter, a vote was taken: all were in favour.

1656. Mr Benson proposed a letter of support for the AONB joint World Heritage, Mr Benson to speak to this motion.

Mr Benson gave a resume on the reason for the letter of support.

Discussions took place Mr Benson proposed accept the letter of support, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.

A vote was taken 10 for 1 against.

1657. Police report from PCSO Greenwood.

Unfortunately PCSO Greenwood could not send the police report for tonight as the computer has been altered and it takes a lot longer to find this information, she will send it to me on Wednesday.
1658. Correspondence.

 1.  Dartmoor Forest Parish Council TAP application Shared Projector and Laptop
“I am writing with a proposal for TAP Funding both as Clerk to the Southern Parish Link Committee and as Parish Clerk to Dartmoor Forest.  

Now the Southern Parish Link Committee has been obliged to move from Kilworthy Council Chambers we no longer have the ability to enable visiting speakers to use PowerPoint presentations, present video clips etc., or indeed for the Clerk to project the Agenda and key briefing points for all to see. I approached Debbie Bird about the possibility of buying a laptop and projector for use at Southern Link meetings and she liked the idea. However, rather than have an asset that is used once per quarter it makes sense to make the projector and laptop available to Parish Councils to use during their meetings or other events. Consequently, I have come up with the idea of a Parish Shared Asset Club. 

The idea is to put in a bid for TAP Funding to buy a robust projector, laptop, hard carrying case and possibly a screen (I have sought advice on what would be appropriate from ChezVousPC at Crapstone) that will be held by me and may be booked and borrowed by other Parish Clerks using a dedicated page on the Dartmoor Forest Parish Council website or by email or phone.  I have in mind a model that Parishes who add their name to the TAP Fund application would have the rental for free but other organisations would pay a moderate rental, but we could adopt an alternative model if preferred.

Do you think your Parish Council would (a) join Dartmoor Forest in the TAP Fund application; and (b) vote in support of this application at the next Southern Links meeting”?

Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that we support the application by Dartmoor Forest Parish Council, seconded by Mr. Lamb.

2. Bere Alston Carnival Committee.

The Carnival Committee are seeking permission to have sole use again this year of the Parish Hall Car Park on Saturday 6th December during Victorian Evening. This will be similar to in the past years. 

We wish to be able to use the car park for various stalls and entertainment for the period of the evening.

Station Road and Fore Street will be closed to all vehicles (except emergency vehicles) for the evening between 4pm and 10pm. 
We would also be grateful if we could have the public toilets open during this time also.

Council agreed to grant permission for the above request.
3. West Devon Town and Parish Workshop (Cllr Sanders)
“I am writing to you to ask that you pull out all the stops to encourage your councillors to attend a session we are holding about future development in your community. The attendance at some of our earlier sessions has been disappointingly low as we are trying really hard to involve all parishes in the debate around future housing development in the Borough.

We have now set up a session as follows:

Friday 5th December, Kilworthy Council Chamber, 10.00 AM to 1.00 PM

As many of the Councils were not represented at the earlier sessions we will spend a short period going over the points we covered but will quickly move on to the meat of the session which is fundamentally WHERE WILL FUTURE DEVELOPMENTS BE PLACED IN YOUR PARISH AND HOW MANY HOMES WILL BE PLACED THERE.

As this part of the plan is such a key building block for the period up to 2031 it is essential that we get it right and equally essential that every parish has the opportunity to comment. Once the plans are finalised and land allocated for development we can expect developers to submit planning applications and at that point the principle is set in stone and as the local planning authority we cannot refuse an application simply because people do not want it to occur there.

As more parishes become engaged in the preparation of neighbourhood plans we want to work with you all to ensure that the local population has a substantial input into the process.

Unlike some of our earlier sessions we are not asking you to send a limited number of councillors to the session and we would be pleased to see any councillor who would like to attend. 

We do understand that daytime sessions are difficult for many councillors but we also understand that 4 hour sessions in the evening after a busy day are far from idea”.

4. Devon County Council Tough Choices-Proposals for budget savings for 2015-16 in Waste Management.
“Proposals to discontinue payment of discretionary Recycling Credits for textiles.

Currently credits are paid to registered groups for materials such as paper, glass, textiles, card and plastic. In addition to the Recycling Credit (currently £55 per tonne), groups may also receive an income from the sale of these collected materials. Material values vary from less than £30 a tonne for glass to more than £350 a tonne for textiles.

In 2013/14 D.C.C paid £65,500 in discretionary Recycling Credit payments for textiles to 161 registered groups. Due to the high resale value of this material it is considered that the groups would continue to collect this material without the support of the recycling credit. It is considered, therefore, that it is no longer appropriate to be paying discretionary credits for textiles.
Further charges for the disposal of non-household waste at Devon’s Recycling Centres. DCC has a legal obligation to provide Recycling Centres for Devon residents to dispose of/recycle mainly bulky household and garden waste (i.e. household waste that is not normally collected as part of the local refuse/recycling collection services) free of charge.

DCC is considering extending the principal of charging residents for the deposit of further DIY waste types, to include, but not limited to the following;-
· UPVC Windows (with/without glass)

· UPVC Doors (with/without glass)

· Baths and shower trays

· Shower Screens

· Insulation material

· Roofing Felt

· PVC down pipe/guttering
The charge is likely to be in the region of £3.50 an item. It is predicted this will save £200,000.
Impact Assessments can be found and comments on the proposals can be made at https;//new.devon.gov.uk/wastebudget/ “
5. Andy Cycles Use of Parish Hall Car Park.

“I have a mobile cycle repairs business and have had several customers from the Bere Alston area. If possible I would like to try and have a regular pitch in Bere Alston once a month, centrally in the village. The hall car park would be a central and easy location for people to get to. I understand a fishmonger comes along once a month so perhaps could do the same.

The only days I would wish to avoid would are Wednesday (as I go to Bedford Square in Tavistock) and Thursdays (as I complete so volunteer work).

On a fixed site for the day I offer a free safety and maintenance check. I would be happy to pay a 'pitch' fee for the day. I am a fully insured, professional business”.

It was agreed to allow Mr. King-Welton to use the Parish Hall Car Park and suggested that he might be interested to come out on Carnival Committees Mini Market Day. It was also suggested that Mr. King-Welton might consider contacting the school.

With regards to a suggestion for street name for Woolacombe Road site, Grove Place.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members of the public and members of Council for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
Signed this 25th day of November 2014.         
Chairman……………………………….
